Chestnut on the Green Homeowners Association




2nd Quarter Newsletter

Community Responsibility / Pride of Ownership
Numerous complaints have been received pertaining to children kicking and throwing balls into their neighbor’s garage doors and people speeding and driving off of the road onto the community’s grass.  The board and management company are working hard to prevent owner conflicts and to promote a safe environment for each family in the community.  Rules and regulations are not the appropriate avenue to deal with these types of situations/nuisances.  Please make your best efforts to take pride in the community and your individual ownership at Chestnut on the Green.
For example, have your kids play with nerf balls instead of hard balls when around the homes or even take them over to the common area north of the pond where there is plenty of room to play.  Additionally, remind all drivers in the house to slow down when driving throughout the neighborhood.  We would hate to see a child get hurt because someone is in a hurry.  

New Faces on the Association Board

The two vacant board positions have been filled after the board reviewed the potential candidates.  Joan Rucker has replaced Christy Dahl as the secretary and Rick Dahl has replaced Walter Lis as a director.  Welcome to the Board Joan and Rick!
Website

The association’s website has been updated to include the new rules and regulations, association forms and applications, past newsletters, and up-to-date board meeting minutes.  The website looks great and we encourage homeowners to visit at www.chestnutonthegreen1.com for updated community news and information.  
Newsletters
Remember that newsletters are being distributed quarterly.  If anyone has information they would like posted in the next newsletter, please send the information to our property manager at bkovel@elitemgt.net.
Painting Project
Thanks again for your patience during the painting project.  Our painting contractor was not able to fulfill the time commitment based on their volume of work at other locations.  Nonetheless, the completed buildings look great.  Remember that handrails on wooden decks are not being painted this year.  These items will be painted per the association’s painting schedule in future years.  A final walkthrough is planned upon completion of the project.  Please contact Elite Management if you have any complaints regarding the painting work.
South Pond
The water level in the South Pond is extremely low.  The association is working diligently to provide a long-term solution to this problem.
Watering and Lawn Maintenance

Please water your lawns as often as possible to keep the grounds looking plush.  Also, if your pet has caused areas of grass to die, this is your responsibility.  Please make it a point to clean up these areas and revive the lawn.       
Other News:

· The new rules and regulations of the association have been passed.  Please take a moment to review as they will be consistently enforced going forward. 
· Consider signing up for the association’s auto debit program.  Simplify things and write one less check per month!

· See below for a new proposed rule regarding the use of satellite dishes.
Proposed Rule and Regulation to be added

Per FCC guidelines, a “dish” antenna that is one meter (39.37”) or less in diameter and is designed to receive direct broadcast satellite service, including direct-to-home satellite services may be installed on your exclusive use private property without prior approval of the Association.  In no case may satellite dishes be installed on common property or common elements without Board approval.
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